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A Message from Carolanne Mahan  

 

 

President’s Notes 
 

Well things are a bit greener and warmer this trip to New Hampshire.   Chuck and I are enjoying the outdoors 

and our boat.  So far, a black bear has crossed the road in front of our car and two pairs of Canada geese and their 

combined brood of 9 babies is checking out our water front.  Hopefully they will find more suitable terrain than 

ours! 

 

Just a reminder that our next meeting will be on Saturday (NOT SUNDAY!), June 9
th

 at 10:00 am (not 2:00 

pm) at the Route 66 Museum.  Bring your lunch and check out the cars.  Our meeting at (2:00 pm) will be very brief 

with no scheduled program.  AACA members or anyone that show a car will be able to visit the museum free of 

charge.  Hope to see you all there. 

 

Our trip to Pawhuska in May went very well.  We got to see several reddish colored calves among the bison 

herd, which was close to the Southern gate.  David Turner gave us a very informative talk about the Tall Grass 

Prairie and its operation.  Almost everyone’s cars performed well.  However, our Model A started sputtering when 

we were about 3 miles from home.  Thank goodness we made it home without a tow.  We later discovered that we 

had water in our gas tank.  Must have been the fill-up we got in Pawhuska!  Chuck got some hints on how to 

determine what was wrong and how to fix it from Joanna Cooper’s cousin, Marvin Mellage, of the Model A club.   

Nice to have that kind of help. 

 

The Ladies Only Wednesday Lunch (LOWL) on the 2
nd

 Wednesday of the month, continues to be at 11:30 am 

at the “Egg It On” Restaurant at 1131 South Aspen Ave. in Broken Arrow (81
st
 and 145

th  
East Ave.  

 

The men’s lunch meets at 11:30 am at a different place each week, so check the web site or call Chuck for the 

location (918-361-9081).  

 

Do continue to check the club’s web site (www.tulsa.aaca.com) for updates on what’s going on in our club and 

the AACA in the USA.  

 

Remember to bring some dollar bills for the 50-50 raffle at the monthly meeting and a joke or two for our 

enjoyment. 

 

Enjoy your cars this Summer!! 

 

Carolanne Mahan 

President, Tulsa Region AACA  

  

Runningboard  Ramblings 

JUNE 2018 

NUMBER 6 

http://www.tulsa.aaca.com/
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The AACA Tulsa Chapter 

General Meeting Minutes 

May 2018 

 

The May 6, 2018 AACA meeting was brought to order with President Carolanne Mahan 

leading us in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

 

The club Secretary read the minutes from the April meeting, and then reported on the 

Christmas Party set for Sunday, December 9th at 1:30 PM.  It will take place at Jerry Shrader’s 

facility, 43rd & Memorial, and will be catered by Orr (www.cateringbyorr.com).  The dinner will 

include pork loin, roasted red potatoes, marinated carrots, salad with strawberries and choice of 

assorted mini desserts.  Please put the date on your calendar. 

 

The Treasurer reported on all the deposits and expenditures for our checking account since 

the last report as well as the current balance.  $75 was donated in memory of Marylyne 

Baumann to the C.A.S.T. for Kids Foundation (www.castforkids.org) which provides special 

needs children with opportunities for outdoor recreation. 

 

New members Mary Beth and Todd Coady were welcomed to our club. 

 

The April 21st Heart of 66 Museum Poker Run was won by Joanna Cooper’s grandson, and 

she, herself, won 2nd place.  Congratulations to both. 

 

The Oldies But Goodies Car Show will be held in Bartlesville on May 12th.  Participants are 

to meet at David Turner’s house at 9:00 AM and go together as a group and park together as 

well. 

 

May 19th is the Mystery Garage Tour.  Meet in the McDonald’s parking lot in Mannford by 

10:00 AM.  Two garages will be visited, and hot dogs will be served at the second stop. 

 

Daniel King has new 2018 membership directories printed for those who want them. 

 

A game was played to see who could guess the average age of the club members in 

attendance.  The answer was 74 years old and was correctly guessed by new member Mary Beth 

Coady. 

 

Randy Beeson gave an interesting talk on the Volkswagen.  Thanks, Randy. 

 

Good cookies and conversation were had by all. 
 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Mary Jean Schaeffer 

AACA Tulsa Region Secretary 
  

http://www.cateringbyorr.com/
http://www.castforkids.org/
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Sunshine Report 
 

No illnesses have been reported.  If you know of a member that is ill or 

could use a card - let me know and the club will send them a card. 

 

Joyce Smith    doggoneit101@yahoo.com or (918) 346-9877 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

BIRTHDAYS   ANNIVERSARIES 

 

June     June 

12 Linda Beeson  2 Jim & Janice Jones (51 years) 

13 Charlsie Griffith  21 Phil & Laura Judkins (66 years) 

22 Ron Scott 

 

July     July 

4 Lee DeBoer   Melvin & Celinda Burton (14 years) 

20 Dan King   Bill & Lavon Ruedy 

      Todd & Mary Beth Coady (7 years) 
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Marylyn A. Baumann 
May 3, 1936 – April 18, 2018 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Services for Marylyn were held at 2 PM May 3
rd

, 2018 at University United Methodist Church, 2915 
E. 5

th
 Street, Tulsa, OK on the University of Tulsa campus.  Her family has requested that donations 

be made to the C.A.S.T. for Kids Foundation, 297 SW 41
st
 Street, Renton, WA  98057 

(https://impact.castforkids.org/marylynbaumann) .  The C.A.S.T. for Kids Foundation is a public 
charity that joins volunteers who love to fish with children who have special needs and 
disadvantages for a day of fun in the outdoors.  The AACA Tulsa Region has donated $75 in 
Marylyn’s name.  She will be greatly missed by all of us in the Tulsa Region. 
 

  

  

https://impact.castforkids.org/marylynbaumann
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AACA Tulsa Region 2018-19 Calendar 
 

Month  Day  Activity    Place   Director Responsible   comment  

 
June 5 Board Meeting ● 6 PM Mahan Residence 

9 Annual Car Show hosted by AACA Tulsa Region ● Heart of 66 Auto Museum, 
Sapulpa, OK ● 11 AM – 2 PM 

 12 Tulsa Cruisers ● 4 PM - Sunset ● 91st & Memorial 
 23 Antiques on Parade to Dewey, OK ● breakfast at Owasso IHOP ● Tom Mix 
Museum ● Dewey Hotel ● antique shops on Don Tyler Ave ● Lunch at Dink’s Bartlesville  

29 Board Meeting ● 6 PM Mahan Residence 
 
July  1 General Meeting ● Cooper Home ● post-meeting presentation Melvin Burton 
 3 Tulsa Cruisers ● 4 PM - Sunset ● 91st & Memorial 
 
August 3 Board Meeting ● 6 PM Mahan Residence    

5 General Meeting ● Cooper Home ● Ice Cream Social  
 7 Tulsa Cruisers ● 4 PM - Sunset ● 91st & Memorial  

28 Board Meeting ● 6 PM Fuddrucker’s Restaurant 
 

September 2 Annual Cookout ● Cooper Home ● Dan King ● bring a side dish  
 4 Tulsa Cruisers ● 4 PM - Sunset ● 91st & Memorial 
 8 Tulsa Region Cruise ● Tour to Oolagah, OK 

 
October 5 Board Meeting ● 6 PM Mahan Residence   

7 General Meeting ● Cooper Home ● election of 2019 Board Members ● post-
meeting presentation Carolanne Mahan  

 9 Tulsa Cruisers ● 4 PM - Sunset ● 91st & Memorial  
 
November  2 Board Meeting ● 6 PM Mahan Residence   

4 General Meeting ● Cooper Home ● post-meeting presentation Dan King 
 11 Tulsa Veterans Day Parade 

27 Board Meeting ● 6 PM Mahan Residence  
 

December 2 General Meeting ● Cooper Home ● post-meeting presentation Joe Smith 
 9 Christmas Dinner ● Traders Event Center ● 1 PM ● Carolanne Mahan and Mary 
Jean Schaeffer   
 
2019 
January 5 Installation Banquet ● Noon ● Jerry Shrader’s Facility   



 

June 1, 2017        page 

 

 

6 

 29 Board Meeting ● time and location TBD 
 
February 3 General Meeting ● Cooper Home ● post-meeting presentation TBD 
 26 Board Meeting ● time and location TBD 
 
March  3 General Meeting ● Cooper Home ● post-meeting presentation TBD 
 
April  7 General Meeting ● Cooper Home ● post-meeting presentation Joe Smith 
 9 Tulsa Cruisers ● 91st & Memorial 
 
May  1 Board Meeting ● Mahan Residence 
 6 Gen’l Meeting ● Cooper Home ● post-meeting presentation Mary Jean Schaeffer 
 8 Tulsa Cruisers ● 91st & Memorial 
 
 

  
      
 

Recurring Events 
Every 2

nd
 Saturday ● Silent Movie ● Circle Cinema 12 S Lewis ● Phil Judkins ●  http://circlecinema.com/ 

Every 2
nd

 Wednesday ● Ladies Lunch ● 11:30 AM ● Egg It On Café ● 1131 S Aspen Ave, Broken Arrow 
Every Wednesday Men’s ● Lunch ● 11:30 AM ● Location TBD (call Chuck Mahan for details) 
1

st
 Tuesday after general meeting ● Tulsa Cruise-In ● 4 PM - Sunset  ●  91st & Memorial ● 5 pm – sunset  ●  (Mar – 

Oct) ● Dan King 

  

http://circlecinema.com/
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AACA National Events Calendar 
2018 National Meets and Tours 

 

May 31-June 2 ● Annual Grand National ● Greensburg, PA 

June 25-29 ● Eastern Divisional Tour ● Lock Haven, PA 

July 11-14 ● Eastern Spring Meet ● Gettysburg, PA 

August 20-24 ● Reliability Tour ● Geneva, NY 

September 12-15 ● Central Divisional Tour ● Texas Panhandle, TX 

September 16-22 ● Glidden Tour ● Twin Falls, ID 

October 10-13 ● Eastern Fall Meet ● Hershey, PA 

October 21-26 ● Founders Tour ● Metropolis, IL 

November 5-9 ● Sentimental Tour ● Natchez, MS 

2019 

February 7-9 ● AACA Annual Meeting ● Philadelphia, PA 

February 21-23 ● AACA Winter Meet ● Ocala, FL 

April 4-7 AACA ● Southeastern Spring Meet ● Charlotte, NC 

April 29-May 1 ● AACA Southeastern Divisional Tour (up to 1993) ● Cape 

Fear Chapter, NC 

May (TBD) ● Western Spring Meet ● Fallbrook, CA 

May (TBD) ● AACA Annual Grand National Meet ● Auburn, IN 

June 2-7 ● AACA Founders Tour ● Seward, NE 

August 4-9 ● AACA Vintage Tour (1931 and earlier) ● Kingston Ontario, 

Canada 

September 22-27 ● AAA Glidden Tour ● Charlotte, NC 

October 9-12 ● AACA Eastern Fall Meet ● Hershey, PA 
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The Antique Automobile Club of America Tulsa Region 

And 

The Heart of Route 66 Auto Museum 

13 Sahoma Lake Road, Sapulpa, OK 

 

Saturday, June 9th, 2018 11 AM to 2 PM 

 

Antique Automobile Show 

 

   
 

All Automobile Clubs and individuals are invited to participate with their Antique 

and Collectible Automobiles 

No Fees—No Judging 
Sponsored by AACA Tulsa Region 
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Antiques on Parade to Dewey, OK -  23 June 2018 
 

We are going to try again on the 23rd of June to do the tour to Dewey, OK to 

the Tom Mix Museum and Dewey Hotel and will do all the same things we had 

planned for April 7.   Breakfast at Owasso IHOP (N. 121st E Ave. and Garnett), 

for those who wish to partake, will start the day, with the idea of being ready to 

depart the Hobby Lobby parking lot across the street north by 9AM sharp.    This 

may mean arriving to eat before 8AM.  We will drive back roads to Dewey at a 

maximum speed of 45 and plan to arrive around 10:15 AM.  Everyone will be free 

to tour the museums as they wish for two hours.   We will park at the Tom Mix 

Museum with the idea that most start there for tours or with the restored Dewey 

Hotel across the street and open for Docent led tours.   For those who want to do 

so, the two blocks to the east are full of antique stores.  We will depart the Museum 

promptly at 12:30 and drive to Dink’s Pit Bar-B-Que for lunch.  Do not be late as 

we will leave you behind!  I will have a table reserved for us in the back room at 

Dink’s.  Therefore, let me know as soon as possible how many lunch reservations 

you need for your carload.   Please also let me know what you will be driving.  We 

will caravan back to IHOP in Owasso via a different route and will again hold our 

speed to 45.   I expect to arrive somewhere around 3PM at IHOP.  

 

I hope this change of date will allow you to participate.   We had fifteen cars 

signed up to participate in April, but that was then.    We will have a sign-up sheet 

at the Car Show on June 9th as well.  Do not worry, if you somehow sign up twice, 

I will figure it out.   Let me know as soon as you can so I can get the reservations 

finalized. 

 

I look forward to a great day of touring on 23 June! 

 

Our next tour will be to Rogers County on 8 September! 

 

David Turner   

918-527-9560 

drenrut@cableone.net    
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AACA Tulsa Region Antiques on Parade for 2018 
Quarterly tours for our antique automobiles 

Submitted by David Turner 

 
Members are encouraged to drive their antique automobiles on these tours so that we can show them off 

to the public.  We hope that each participating antique automobile will be equipped with magnetic door 

signs which will identify our club and give some organization to our tour.  (See the article elsewhere in 

this newsletter on how to procure them for $65.00 a pair).  Members who don’t currently have an 

operating antique automobile to drive are encouraged to hitch a ride with a member who does.  We will 

not prohibit the use of modern cars but are trying to discourage their use.  Participating modern cars will 

not display magnetic door signs and will drive at the rear of the tour.  Each of these tours are proposed as 

caravans (follow-the-leader).  All tours will occur on Saturdays.  In case of rain or other bad weather – 

stay home – tour cancelled! 

 

JUNE 23
rd

  
 

Tour to Dewey, OK (avoiding US-75 both ways – top speed 45 mph   

 

  Meet for breakfast at IHOP in Owasso at 8:00 AM 

  Tour to Dewey, OK 

  Tour the Tom Mix Museum and/or 

  Tour the restored Dewey Hotel built by Jake Bartles for whom Bartlesville is named  

 or shop the antique shops on Don Tyler Ave.  

  Lunch at Dink’s Bartlesville 

  Tour back to Owasso along a different route 

  Disband at IHOP 

 

SEPTEMBER 8
TH

  
 

Tour Rogers County roads to Oolagah, OK – top speed TBD 

 

 Meet for breakfast at IHOP in Owasso 

 Tour to Oolagah, OK on back roads 

 Tour the Will Rogers childhood home 

 Tour to Foyil – Bunion Derby monuments and Totem Pole Museum  

 Lunch possibly in Pryor Creek – site to be determined  

 Tour back to Owasso on back roads 

 Disband at IHOP 
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Antiques on Parade to Pawhuska 
May 5

th
, 2018 
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On May 5th club members assembled in the parking lot across from IHOP in Owasso and 

drove up to Bartlesville to visit the Tallgrass Prairie Reserve.  It was a seven-mile drive directly 

north from Pawhuska to the south edge of the Joseph H. Williams Tallgrass Prairie Preserve of 

the Nature Conservancy.  The group assembled in the parking area near the Reserve monument.  

Before the pavement ran out we were treated to glimpses of the buffalo who are lucky enough to 

be living in what is close to prehistoric conditions.  Jenny and I are convinced we saw some baby 

calves (see above photo of mama and what looks like her baby).   

After arriving at the monument, we were treated to a wonderful talk by David Turner.  

David and Betty have been active Docents with the Preserve for 24 years.  David highlighted the 

fact that this area is indeed a national treasure.  He said that with towns and residences so far 

away that here you can experience the same beautiful vistas that greeted the earliest human 

hunters and gatherers many thousands of years ago, and that it is truly an oasis of space and 

silence.  At the monument we were standing at the south edge of the largest unplowed, protected 

tract of land remaining of the 142 million acres of tallgrass prairie grassland that once stretched 

from Canada to the Gulf of Mexico.  Today, less than ten percent still exists, found mostly in the 

Flint and Osage Hill regions of Kansas and Oklahoma. 

Twenty-one club members, family, and friends were in attendance:  Mary Jean Schaeffer; 

Dan & Jenny King; David & Betty Turner; Clyde & Debbie Harding; Melvin & Celinda Burton; 

Joanna Cooper & daughter Debbie; Jim Jones; Jim Niessen; Chuck & Carolanne Mahan; Bob & 

Vada Strattan; Walter & Marjorie Knickerbocker; Joe Smith; Bill Jackman. 

We returned to Pawhuska for shopping and sight-seeing and ate lunch at Buffalo Joes.  After 

a wonderful meal, David led the tour back to Owasso, and some of us headed directly home.  All 

agreed that a grand time was had by all, with many thanks to David and Betty for doing all the 

planning and making the arrangements. 
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MYSTERY GARAGE TOUR 

May 19
th

  
 

 

The Vintage Chevrolet Club of America’s Heart of Route 66 Region invited Tulsa Region 

AACA members to join them on a MYSTERY garage tour on May 19
th

.  The group met at 10:00 

AM in the parking lot between Phelps Market and McDonald’s in Mannford, Oklahoma.   

 

The group then drove about an 8-3/4-mile drive to the first garage to see Kenny Aiken’s 

wonderful collection of Chevrolets.  We then drove about 5-1/2-miles to the second garage and 

enjoyed Joe Smith’s cars and hospitality.  Joyce Smith, with help from a few of the ladies, 

provided the group with hot dogs and beverages. 
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Oldies & Goodies Car Show 
May 12th Bartlesville, OK  

Below are two photos from the May 12th Oldies & Goodies Car Show in 
Bartlesville that had four current AACA Tulsa Region club members and one former 
club member participating with five cars.  Attending were David Turner ('36 Plymouth & 
'68 Chevelle), Steve Schnitzer ('28 Packard), Ken & Marsha Aikens ('56 Chevy 
convertible) and Bob Strattan ('73 Jensen Healey).   

According to the participants, it was a great Show with about 199 fine cars.  Ken 
Aikens earned a $100 award for being in top 20%, which was quite an achievement 
considering the stiff competition. 
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   One Hundred Years Ago Today 

by Randy Beeson 
 

In an aerial counterpoint to the Battle of 

Belleau Wood, Canadian air ace Billy 

Bishop shot down six German aircraft, 

including German ace Paul Bilik, over a 

four-day period, beginning June 1
st
.  The 

Battle of Belleau Wood began on June 1
st
 

and would last until the 26
th

.  The U.S. 2
nd

 

Division, including two brigades of Marines, 

in concert with French forces stopped the 

German advance and inflicted heavy 

casualties on the Kaiser’s forces, despite 

their own heavy casualties.  The Marines 

assaulted six times before clearing German 

forces from the Wood.  U.S. casualties were 

9,777 killed and wounded.  By the time the 

battle was over, the Marines had earned the 

sobriquet ‘Teufelhunden’ or Devil Dogs. 

 

 

 

In other news, one inch of snow fell in 

northern Pennsylvania on June 15
th

.  Sixty-

eight people lost their lives in Ivanhoe, IL 

on the 22
nd

 when a circus train was rammed 

by a troop train.  On June 28
th

, the first 

interisland flight among the Hawaiian 

Islands occurred.   

 

A provisional government opposed to the 

Bolsheviks was established at Vladivostok 

on the Russian Pacific Coast on the 29
th

.  

This would inaugurate the Russian Civil 

War with both sides making use of armored 

trains on the Trans-Siberian Railway.  The 

following day, U.S. socialist and pacifist, 

Eugene Debs, was arrested on charges of 

denouncing the government. 

 

Oklahoma actor Ben Johnson was born in 

Foraker on June 22
nd

.   

 

The June 9
th

 automobile section of the Tulsa 

World announced the enlistment of Charles 

Lukins as a buck private in the U.S. Army.  

He assured his customers that he was 

leaving his Cadillac dealership, the Charles 

Lukins Auto Company in Tulsa, in the hands 

of capable sales, management and service 

staff until his return from the service.  The 

same edition carried advertisements for the 

Cole Aero Eight (Tulsa Motor Car 

Company) and the Tulsa Four (Tulsa Auto 

Sales Company located at 214-16 East 

Second Street), ‘the car backed by Tulsa 

Money’.  A restored example of the Tulsa 

Four today sits in the lobby of Tulsa 

International Airport.  The Tulsa Four was 

advertised for $1,085, or $17,642 in modern 

currency. 
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One Hundred Years 

Ago Today (cont’d) 

 

 

The Spalding-Swinney Company, located at 

109-115 South Denver Avenue was 

advertising REO heavy duty trucks, while 

the Ratcliff-Sanders Company was 

advertising Peerless models priced from 

$2,550 to $3,600.  Osage Motors 

Corporation at Twelfth and Boston was 

advertising Dodge Brothers automobiles 

priced from $985 to $1,425 and Tulsa 

Automobile Corporation was advertising 

Selden Trucks with one to five-ton ratings.  

If none of the above satisfied, the 

prospective buyer could purchase a Light 

Four Model 90 Overland from Overland 

Tulsa Company, located at First and Denver 

for $850 fob Toledo, OH.  The W.C. Norris 

Motor Company advertisement indicated 

that this dealer carried Marmons, 

Oldsmobiles, Gary Trucks and Diamond T 

trucks.  The dealership boasted of the seven 

new vehicles that had just been purchased 

by the Western Motor Company of Miami, 

OK. 
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Gasoline Alley 
By Dan King, Editor 

 

1920 Velie 48 Called “Out of the Ordinary” 
by Tad Burness 

 

 

 
 

9/23/79 by Tad Burness, Copyright 1979 United Feature Syndicate 

 

During the late summer of 1919, Velie introduced its new 1920 

Model 48, designed to create a new styling sensation. 

 

The touring car (illustrated above) and other 48s had a straight-line, 

high cowl body with squared-off corners replacing the usual compound 

curves.  Velie called this “The first authoritative example of the new 
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style,” with “a subtle combination of mirror-like planes that seem to 

flow into each other.” 

 

In a day when so many touring cars looked virtually alike, the new 

Velie was a bold adventure in styling:  a deliberate look of boxiness 

when curves were more in fashion.  Even the shape of the windshield 

was unique, following the angular cowl. 

 

In addition to five- and seven-passenger touring cars and other body 

types, there was also a four-passenger “Tourster” with jauntily sloping 

rear deck and a spare tire mounted at an angle parallel to it. 

 

The Model 48 (available in 1920 and 1921) was capable of speeds up 

to 60.  The improved six-cylinder engine of 1920 had larger valves, and 

an internally heated vaporizer capable of burning low-grade fuel and 

giving greater gas mileage. 

 

As 1920 began, Velie also introduced a lower-priced, smaller 34, that 

was more conventional in appearance.  But it was this distinctive “48” 

that got most of the stares along the highway.  It was almost an 

expression of “art nouveau” on wheels. 
 

 

 

 

Editor’s Note:  Charles Schaeffer’s scrapbook of almost 200 articles clipped from the Tulsa World were the creation of Tad 

Burness, whose biography can easily be found on the internet.  The scrapbook was given to me by Mary Jean Schaeffer, who 

currently serves as a Board Member and club Secretary. 

 

 

Our club newsletter, Runningboard Ramblings, is only as good as you make it.  We want to hear from you!  We are always 

looking to feature articles from Tulsa Region members about your personal accounts of tours and shows you have attended, 

restoration projects, unique vehicle stories and history, and any other stories you think other AACA members would enjoy 

hearing about. And, of course, include plenty of photos to make your story come alive!  Please send in your photos and stories 

to Dan King, dcking1948@yahoo.com.  

  

 

 

Later alligator …  
 

  

mailto:dcking1948@yahoo.com
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  Regions Helping Regions 
Chuck Crane 
2018 AACA President 

 
 

 

As time moves on, many of our 

Regions and Chapters find their 

numbers shrinking and formerly 

active members aging, so they say no 

when asked to host a national event. 

The desire might still be there, and 

they know a big event will help 

revitalize them, but they simply can’t 

pull it off. Consider partnering with 

another Region or another car group.  

 

The 2017 Winter Meet in Ocala, 

Florida was very successful with 5 

AACA Regions working together and 

they plan to do that again. The 2016 

Meet in Galveston was put on by Gulf 

Coast Region from Houston with 

assistance from the Deep South 

Region in Mobile, Alabama.  

 

The March 2018 Meet in Mobile, 

Alabama will also be staffed with the 

assistance of members from the Gulf 

Coast region. When the 2015 Glidden 

Tour was held in Oklahoma City, the 

Registration and Hospitality was 

staffed by the Tulsa Region, opening 

car games were hosted by the Sooner 

Model A Club, one day was handled 

by the Vintage Chevrolet Club, one 

day was handled by the Early Ford V8 

club, with assistance every day from 

the Horseless Carriage Club. We all 

had a great time.  

 

Reach out to your Division VP of 

Regions Development and Support 

and the VP of National Activities for 

ideas and assistance. Their contact 

info can be found on the national 

website aaca.org. As a lawyer’s 

billboard proclaims, “One call does it 

all; One Click That’s It”. We’re a big 

club nationally and we’d love to come 

to your area! 

 

 

 

 

.  
 



[Type here] [Type here] [Type here] 

 

 

Car Show Windshield Cards 
By David Turner 

 

As announced at the meeting a few months ago, I am willing to make laminated 

windshield cards for any member who wishes one for their car(s).  All I ask is $3.00 to cover 

the cost of materials and laminating.  The lamination is 10 mils thick and quite rigid.  As a 

result, they should be less likely to blow off the windshield in a heavy wind.  They will all 

be 8.5” x 11” on white card stock. If you wish to order one, contact me or any of the club 

board members.  An example shown below.   

 

 
 

David Turner can be contacted by e-mail at drenrut@cableone.net or phone 918-527-9560.  

 

 

 

 

AACA Tulsa Region Magnetic Signs 

You, too, can look as cool as Phil by ordering your very own AACA Tulsa Region magnetic 

signs.  The folks who see your car on display or on parade will know that you are a member of  

 

 
 

the best car club of all. The cost is $65.00 plus $5.53 equals $70.53.  The supplier is A&B 

Identity and to keep it simple they would prefer that all the orders come through Dan King, so 

give him your order and make your reimbursement check payable to Dan.  Lead time is about 

two weeks.  Let’s put our best foot forward for all our public events. 
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AACA Runningboard Ramblings 

is published by the Tulsa Region of the Antique Automobile Club of 

America (AACA).  The Tulsa Region is a non-profit organization 

chartered by AACA, Hershey, Pennsylvania.  Tulsa Region dues are $20 

due by March 1st annually. To comply with legal and insurance 

requirements, membership in National AACA is mandatory. Opinions 

expressed in this newsletter may not reflect those of AACA or the Tulsa 

Region. Runningboard Ramblings shall receive proper credit for 

material printed in other publications.  
 

 

IMPORTANT DEADLINE INFORMATION: Deadline for 

submissions for the following month’s publication is the 15th of 

the previous month.  

 

AACA Tulsa Region 2018 Board of Directors and Officers 

President 

Carolanne Mahan   918 361-9393 

Vice President & CEO 

Lee DeBoer    918 857-3022 

Secretary 

Mary Jean Schaeffer   918 232-2288 

Treasurer 

Joe Smith     918 346-9877 

Members at Large: 

Melvin Burton    918 281-9443 

Dan King     918 865-4399 
 

Editor: Dan King, dcking1948@yahoo.com  

Web Site:  www.tulsa.AACA.com   
Webmaster e-mail:  chuckles_mahan@yahoo.com
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